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6th September 2017 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope that you have had a fantastic break and that you are all well rested and ready for another jam-packed year. I would 
firstly like to introduce myself to you as your child’s new class teacher (for some). I look forward to meeting with you at 
parents’ evening. In the meantime, should you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. This letter 
aims to provide some useful information about the current term. 
 
Curriculum Overview 

 Topic (English,Geography,History,ICT,Art,Design Technology,Music): A Child’s War (World War 2) 

 Science: Everyday Materials 

 RE: Buddhism 

 PE: Commando Joe! 

PE 
 
We are very excited to introduce our new PE coach- Commando Joe. He will be delivering lots of fun team and confidence-
building activities to the children. Each term, the class will be following the journey of a well-known figure (this term it will be 
Nancy Wake). Year 6 will have PE on a Wednesday morning, and swimming on a Monday afternoon.  Please ensure that your 
child has their PE kit in school for the full week, in case of any timetable changes. Please also note that the children will be 
outside WHATEVER THE WEATHER! Therefore, as it gets colder and wetter, they will need appropriate clothing; this may mean 
packing extra pairs of socks/waterproof shoes/gloves/thermals etc.  
 
Homework  
 
This year is going to be very busy for the children, as they prepare for their SATs tests and transition to secondary school. 
Regular maths, spelling and topic-based homework will be set. Please keep up to date with the children’s homework diaries. 
The children will received revision guides and practise books for both English and Maths in the coming weeks. You will be 
informed when they have been given these and need to start completing pages for homework. For topic, the children have a 
choice of homework (listed in their homework diaries). They must produce at least one piece each fortnight and will have the 
chance to show it at celebration assembly, on a Friday.   
 
Reading at home is essential and comments in the reading diary relating to this are very useful. It is also important that the 
children become secure in their times table knowledge up to their 12 times table.  Regular practise in both reading and times 
tables at home is crucial.  
 
Water Bottles 
 
Please ensure that your children come to school with a water bottle. As they often spend long periods of time focussing in 
lessons, it is vital that they remain hydrated.  
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Labelling 
 
Please ensure that all belongings are clearly labelled with your child’s full name on them, so that they can be easily returned. 
 
Behaviour Policy 
 
Evergreen will continue to be used as a reward system. The treat will run every fortnight and all children who have earnt their 
Evergreen will take part.  
 
As well as the Evergreen system, children are able to earn team points, by displaying any positive behaviours in/around school. 
 
Children who stand out as displaying behaviours which are ‘above and beyond’ school expectations will also be rewarded with 
certificates in Friday celebration assemblies.  
 
The school behaviour ladder will be followed, so that sanctions are clear and consistent for every child. A child will move down 
the ladder for each behaviour they display that is not in line with the school policy:  
 

1. Reminder of the correct behaviour 
2. Warning 
3. Time out/fill in a reflection form and take to Mrs Woolley  
4. Lose Evergreen and phone home 

 
More serious behaviours, such as swearing/violence will be dealt with at the teacher’s discretion and may result in immediate 
loss of Evergreen/phone calls home. 
 
Twitter 
 
Please follow our class on Twitter. We will use this in an effort to keep you more informed about what we are doing and share 
some of the fantastic things that happen in school. If you would like to follow our class on Twitter, our username is 
@Year6WLea. You will need to set up a Twitter account if you do not already have one.  
 
In line with the schools safeguarding guidelines and to ensure that this facility is run safely, we have put in place security 
settings, so that we can only be followed by people we approve- this will not be available to the general public, only people we 
know have a link to the school. It is also requested that this should be for use by adults only, not for pupils to post comments.  
 
We value the role that parents/carers play in education and hope that by working in partnership with you, we will be able to 
fully support your child’s learning and help them to achieve their full potential. Should you have and queries or concerns, 
please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Miss F Wallwork 
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